
From: Jefferson Pritchard (2093) <Jefferson.Pritchard@leics.police.uk>  
Sent: Wednesday, December 4, 2024 2:56 PM 
To: Licensing <Licensing@leicester.gov.uk> 
Cc: Joe Harvey <j.harvey@popall.co.uk>; Mez <mez@rumandspice.co.uk> 
Subject: Police Appendix K (Rum & Spice, 2 King Street, Leicester. LE1 6RH - Review Hearing 
11/12/2024 

 
Good afternoon Licensing, 
 
Please see the attached documents and email, which the police would like to submit as 
further evidence. See Police Appendix K. 
 
Mr Harvey (Poppleston Allen Solicitors) and Mr Millett (PLH) have been CC into this email. 
 
Leicestershire Fire & Rescue Service (LFRS) have submitted premises plans and a building 
control certificate for - 2 King Street, Leicester. LE1 6RH and the adjoining property.  
 
LFRS will be submitting a compliance report shortly, as result of a compliance visit to the 
premises earlier this year and again on Friday 29th November 2024. 
 
As result of the above, enquiries have been made with Leicester City Council Planning 
Enforcement. Please see below: 
 
Condition 2 of application 20171856 
The basement Class A3 use shall not be carried on outside the hours of 09:00 to 03:00 daily. 
(In the interests of the amenities of nearby occupiers, and in accordance with policy PS10 of 
the City of Leicester Local Plan.) 
 
20171856 was approved for 
CHANGE OF USE FROM DRINKING ESTABLISHMENT (CLASS A4) TO BASEMENT 
CAFE/RESTAURANT (CLASS A4) AND FOUR HOUSES IN MULTIPLE OCCUPATION (1 x 5 
PERSONS; 3 x 6 PERSONS) (CLASS C4) FLUE AT REAR; ALTERATIONS (AMENDED 16.10.17 AND 
24.10.17) 
 
My interpretation of the above, is that the basement area has existing planning conditions 
which prevents the area from being used as a drinking establishment and from being used 
between 3am to 9am. 
 
Please email to acknowledge receipt of this email. 
 
Kind Regards 
 
Jeff 
 
PC2093 Jeff Pritchard 
Leicester City Centre Licensing Officer 
PC 2093 Jeff Pritchard 
Mansfield House Police Station 
74 Belgrave Gate 
Leicester 
LE1 3GG 
Email – Jefferson.pritchard@leics.police.uk 



Tel 101 
Works Mobile – 07976 845205 
 
PLEASE NOTE: This e-mail message is intended solely for the person to whom it is addressed and 
may contain information of a confidential or legally privileged nature which should not be disclosed. If 
you have received this message in error, please notify the sender immediately and delete the message 
and any attachments or copies. Any review, re-transmission, dissemination or other use of, or taking 
action in reliance upon, this message by persons or entities other than the intended recipient is 
prohibited. Any views or opinions expressed in this e-mail are solely those of the author and do not 
necessarily represent the views of Leicestershire Police or any other person and Leicestershire Police 
does not accept liability for any statement or opinion expressed. Please be aware Leicestershire Police 
monitors all internet e-mail activity and content to maintain system performance and appropriate 
business usage.  


